INECRMATION, TECHNCLOGY AND GENERAL SERVICE:

MOTION

In February 2020, it was discovered that the manager of the gun store at the Los Angeles
Police Academy had stolen and sold a significant number of weapons over a period of multiple
years. This incident occurred on City property being leased to the Los Angeles Police Revolver
and Athletic Club. While this may represent a singular case of fraud, the handling of firearms on
City property should have been more closely monitored. Sensitive uses with the potential to
bring significant harm or liability, including the handling of firearms, must be subject to an
additional degree of oversight.

Such cases of fraud are currently identified, investigated, and addressed by the Fraud,
Waste, and Abuse (FWA) Unit within the Office of the City Controller. The FWA Unit
accomplishes this through education and trainings, receipt of complaints, and investigations. The
City must provide investigators with additional tools to investigate sensitive uses on City
property that may present an increased potential for fraud, harm, or any other kind of liability.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the City Attorney, with the assistance of the General
Services Department and the City Controller, be requested to identify sensitive uses on property
leased by the City that may present an increased potential for fraud, harm, or any other liability;
and to report on options for additional oversight and fraud prevention measures.
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